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PURPOSE:  
The requested contract provides primary and secondary suppliers for concrete usage across all City 
departments at current pricing for the next fiscal year.    
 
BACKGROUND:    
The Purchasing Division received bids for the City’s annual estimated supply needs for the FY 2016-2017 
for concrete usage.  Departments that use the annual supply contract most include Public Services, 
Transportation, Engineering Services, and Parks & Recreation, as well as other departments.   
 
The attached recommendation provides established pricing for the types of concrete needed under a 
variety of uses.  Each department can contact the vendor to place their order depending on their need and 
location.  The contracts are arranged to provide the City an option to renew for two additional annual 
periods.   
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
The estimated value of the joint needs contract award is $106,425.00.  Public Services reports that the 
contract pricing is favorable compared to current market pricing.  Funding for the contracts is provided in 
the City’s various annual operating budgets for the FY2016-2017 Annual Budget. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTIONS REQUESTED: 
The Public Services Department recommends award for the City’s annual concrete supply needs jointly to 
Hartley Ready Mix and Childers Concrete and that the appropriate City official and/or employee be 
authorized to execute all necessary documents.  The low bidder and vendor of preference is Hartley 
Ready Mix Mfg. Inc.  Due to occasional conflicts with specific availability or delivery requirements, we 
also recommend a secondary award to Childers Concrete Co.   
 

 
 
 






